

June 14, 2021

To: Property Owners and Residents of McElderry Road

Dear Property Owner:

Re: Proposed "Kiss and Ride" Zone - McElderry Road

The Engineering and Transportation Services Department received a request to review on-street parking on the north side of McElderry Road, west of Rickson Avenue. The request relates to the need for an on-street Kiss N' Ride to assist with the drop-off and pick-up of school children attending St. Michael's Catholic School.

In order to assist the school and to safely facilitate parents dropping off and picking up their children, the City will be implementing a "Kiss N' Ride" on the north side of McElderry Road from a point 15 meters west of Rickson Avenue to a point 130 meters westerly thereof. With this change, vehicles will be permitted to park for a maximum of 5 minutes during the school year (September 1st to June 30th) between the hours of 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. from Monday to Friday. Normal on-street parking regulations will apply outside of these time periods. Please refer to the attached diagram for more details.

New signage will be installed pending an amendment to the Traffic Bylaw, utility locates and new post installations.

Should you have any comments or questions, please feel free to contact me at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Sahar Shams, Traffic Technologist

Transportation Services

Engineering and Capital Infrastructure Services

Sahar.shams@quelph.ca

C Paul Hutchison, Supervisor, Traffic Engineering Leanne Piper, Councillor Ward 5 Cathy Downer, Councillor Ward 5

File No: 15.114.310

RECEIVED
JUN 1 8 2021
WCDSB

City Hall 1 Carden St Guelph, ON Canada N1H 3A1

T 519-822-1260 TTY 519-826-9771

guelph.ca





